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Feb 15   Membership Meeting Animal Inn 8:30

Our awards banquet was a great success thanks to Mada 
Skare for handling the plaques, bars and program, Ginny 
Altman for handling all the details with the restaurant and 
registration, and Cindy Muehlbauer and Bobby Moore for 
handling decorations, prizes and the PowerPoint show.   On 
page 3 you can see who got the people awards. 

There will be no training on Friday February 8 since 
the Animal Inn is booked for the Collie Club show.  The 
membership meeting will move to the following week Feb. 15.  
The next date that the Inn is closed is April 12, which will mean 
that the April meeting will be April 19.  

Ron Halling has started his obedience workshops again and 
the first one of the year was very successful.  He demonstrated 
the use of an air horn to stop a dog from misbehaving in a crate 
when other dogs passed. The dog stopped instantly when the 
air horn sounded. After that all the dogs present passed the 
crate and if there was any reaction, the owner only had to say 
“honk” with authority and the dog immediately settled down.  
Ron said the air horn only needed to be used once and after 
that the verbal “honk” was all that would be needed.  The next 
workshop is February 23.  

Jinny Bailey has taken over the Beginning and Intermediate 
obedience classes since Eileen Varhalla has retired from 
training for us.  Eileen told me she doesn’t miss the drive from 
Stacy at all. 

I will try to get back on a monthly schedule with the Shep-O-
Gram now that I don’t have the presidential duties any more. 
Our new officers are, Conni Sokolouski- President, Bobby 
Moore- Vice President, Linda Salava- Secretary, Cindy 
Muehlbauer- Treasurer, Board members, Ginny Altman, Lisa 
Lunde, and Denise Gilbertson.  Please welcome them into their 
new positions. 

Julie Swinland
651-457-5459
Blackforestgsd@msn.



here is an update on our rescue numbers. 
 
current numbers on 1.30.13 
 
intake               96      GSD 41   WC 44   Miixes 11 
adopted            75      GSD 31   WC 36   Mixes 8 
current rescues  21      GSD 10   WC 8     Mixes 3 
 
Upcooming events: 
Save your aluminum cans for rescue 
save your used bedding - we remake into dog pads and toys 
IE: sheets, comforters, mattress pads, blankets, towels, 
anything fleece 
 
semi annual garage sale : 2nd week of June 12-14, 2013 
Looking for individuals who can offer to collect and save the 
items for us 
IE: save all the items you don’t want or haven’t used in 3 years 
we need donations to make the sale successful. 
furniture(no large appliances and no tvs or computers) 
household, knick knacks, kitchen items, dishes, pots & pans, 
clothing, books, odds and ends, gardening, man-tools, 
pet items, cds, dvds, gift wrapping, anything... 
 
always collecting old collars, leashes, dog dishes, crates 
or any items you no longer need for pets 
 
I wish to thank everyone for their support over the last few 
years. 
We definitely can’t do rescue as one or two people but need 
many 
folks to make our rescue a success. 
Kathy DuVall 
Founder and President 
FaerieLand Rescue
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This is the 
membership 
application for the 
German Shepherd 
Dog Club of 
America.  For the 
application for our 
club see the club 
web site or pick one 
up at training

Kathy DuVall
President & Founder
FaerieLand Rescue
www.faerielandrescue.org



Recognition Awards for 2012
Cliff Good Sportsmanship Award  -Mike Wakeling
As we all know Mike was a mainstay of our club for many many 
years.  He came to almost every event and was always there to give 
a helping hand or quiet smile. 

President’s Award -Virginia Bailey
Virginia, or Jinny, is behind the scenes at every event.  She prides 
herself on being a “go-fer” going for whatever is needed filing in all 
the gaps. She works at the obedience, rally, herding and agility trials 
and just about anything else we do. 

Certificates of Appreciation

Conni Sokolouski Vice President
Conni is always helpful and helps fill in the gaps. She makes sure 
that we get flowers out to our members in the hospital also. 

Bobby Moore Secretary
In addition to being our secretary, Bobby organized the veterinary 
part of our GSD Fun Day with great success and arranged for our 
TDI /CGC evaluator as well as designing the certificates we give out 
at the banquet and the PowerPoint show. 

Denise Gilbertson Treasurer
Denise had major battles to fight with the software required for her 
job but came through with great reports.  She also helped with one 
of our matches.

Ginny Altman Board member
Ginny is always on top of all the rules and interpretations.  She 
organized the banquet arrangements this year and was always there 
for me when I needed help with anything.

Linda Salava Board member
Linda is also membership chair and that keeps her busy.  She is 
always reliable in whatever she is asked to do.

Lisa Lunde Board member
Lisa gave a great performance in her “Ask the Vet” session at the 
State Fair again this year. 

Pam Magadance 
Pam does amazing things that we may not all realize because 
they tend to be behind the scenes.  She handled  our Herding trial 
this year and once again tabulated all the points for the Regional 
Challenge.  She doesn’t just round up the points and verifications, 
she gives us a summary of where the points came from.  I think most 
of us assume that because we have fantastic conformation dogs 
in our club that most of the points come from that area.  If you look 
at Pam’s reports, you will find that there are an enormous number 
of points coming from the therapy dogs and the performance dogs.  
We should thank Pam for all the work she puts into those reports. . 
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Don Cliff Award
Bertie Wakeling and 

Mike’s daughter Shannon 

President’s Award
Jinny Bailey 

Julie Swinland, 
retiring President

Continued on next page

Dave Bissionnette “Web Guy”
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Laurie Schray 
Laurie is another quiet behind the scenes person who 
has been in charge of most of our food for activities 
ranging from the GSD Fun Day to the specialty 
shows.  She also along with Holly Bryan, collected a 
phenomenal amount of donations for our trophy fund. 

Mike Metz 
Mike was in charge of the grounds committee this 
year for our specialty show and did another great job.  
He also sometimes instructs the conformation classes 
on Friday nights. 

Dave Bissionnette The Web Guy, Dave is not just a 
pretty face, he takes the pictures at most of the club 
events and is constantly working on our club web as 
well as getting special bulletins out to the membership 
via e-mail. 

Cristina McColl 
Cristina was our Specialty show Secretary in 2012.  
That is a really big job.  She also took on the fall 
match.

Verna Kubik 
Verna worked on our herding trials with Pam 
Magadance keeping things on track.  She is always 
there to give advice and make sure we don’t miss 
anything.  I knew I could count on her to keep me 
from forgetting anything all year.  She also once again 
offered her training facility for our annual GSD Fun 
Day.  She and Jinny work long and hard to make 
everything perfect. 

Kathy Balaban 
Kathy worked on raffles for agility trials and specialty 
shows  match chair spring match.  She accumulated 
amazing items for the specialty raffle and took in far 
more than expected. She also sometimes handles the 
desk on training nights. 

Peggy Simerson 
Always a smiling face. She searches out great deals 
on items for trophies and prizes for specialties, 
matches and the supported all breed shows. 

Kathy DuVall
Kathy once again did a fantastic job of rescuing 
GSD’s and finding “furever” homes  for them  Rescue

Ann & Ken Jeddeloh 
Ann is always there wherever she is needed and Ken 
too.  Ann helped with many food booths over the year, 
handled the desk at training and was an all around 

promoter for our club talking many new people into 
joining. Ken also helped by hauling the trailer around 
for us. 

Ron & Ann Halling 
Ann and Ron provided food  for various events and 
helped with the food table for the specialty shows.  
Ron helped clean up the obedience building before 
and after the trials. He also held numerous obedience 
workshops for GSD’s and Ann cooked excellent food 
for the lunches. 

Eileen Varhalla 
Eileen retired this year after many many years as lead 
instructor for our club.  She has always helped with 
obedience at our trials.  She will be missed but she 
won’t have to make the long drive down through snow 
storms on Friday nights.  We will see her again soon I 
hope. 
Rhonda Meath 
Rhonda is our agility chair.  She worked very hard 
last year not “just” doing the work as chair but she 
accumulated quite a stash for our raffle bringing in 
over $1000 for Rescue. She also provided a lot of 
the food for workers and donated the Katja memorial 
trophy for high scoring dog over the 3 days. 

Mada Skare 
Mada is another behind the scenes person.  She 
often times handles the entries for the matches, She 
created the program for the awards banquet, assisted 
the treasurer in beating the computer program that 
tracks our accounts  into submission, ordered all the 
tropies for the awards banquet, Was always there with 
advice if needed, and worked on the calendar for the 
club web site.  

The Awards table

To see more pictures from the banquet go 
to the club web site and click on the photo 
gallery
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Perianal Fistulas in Dogs
Veterinary & Aquatic Services Department, Drs. Foster & Smith 

Perianal fistulas are chronic and progressive lesions that occur around the anus in dogs. Deep and draining ulcers 
form, which are painful. The disease may also be referred to as “anal furunculosis.”

What causes perianal fistulas?

The exact cause of these fistulas is not known, but is thought to start as an inflammation of the sweat and 
sebaceous (oil) glands in and around the anus, followed by infection of the area. Abscesses form, open, and then 
drain. The warm, moist area around the anus and under the tail, and the large numbers of bacteria in the area, make 
an excellent environment for bacteria to multiply.

What dogs are at risk for perianal fistulas?
Perianal fistulas most commonly occur in middle-aged (5-8 years old) male dogs, but can occur in dogs as young as 
1 year and as old as 14 years. German Shepherds are particularly prone to this disease, and in one study accounted 
for 84% of the dogs diagnosed. This may be due to the larger number of glands in the perianal area when compared 
to other breeds, or the way the tail is set and carried. German Shepherds are also more prone to immune-
mediated diseases, which may be a component of this condition. Other breeds that have been reported as having 
perianal fistulas include Labrador Retrievers, Irish Setters, Old English Sheepdogs, Border Collies, Bulldogs, Spaniels, 
and mixed breeds.

What are the signs of perianal fistulas?

A dog with perianal fistulas will often chew or lick the perianal area more frequently, or may 
scoot his anal area across the floor or ground. A dog with this disease may be constipated, have diarrhea, or pass 
stools more frequently. The dog may also have difficulty or show pain on passing stool, strain, have fecal incontinence 
(cannot control the bowel movements), or have blood in the stool.

Ulcers and bleeding may be seen around the anal area, as well as foul-smelling discharge. The ulcers may be very 
small, or over several inches in diameter, and may extend up the tail. The anal glands and rectal tissue may also be 
involved. Some dogs will become lethargic, lose their appetites, and start to lose weight. Because of the discomfort 
and pain, owners may notice a change in behavior of the dog. Even lifting the tail may cause extreme pain. The area 
around the anus may become darker in color as the chronically inflamed skin develops more pigment.

How are perianal fistulas diagnosed?
Diagnosis is based on physical examination and history. Sedation may be necessary to perform a thorough 
examination since the condition can be very painful. Biopsy samples will confirm the diagnosis.

How are perianal tumors treated?
Medical and surgical treatments have both been used. Mild conditions may be treated with clipping the hair in the anal 
region, cleansing the area with an antiseptic solution, and flushing with large amounts of water (hydrotherapy). 
For more serious conditions, a combination of oral cyclosporine and ketoconazole has been shown to be effective in 
treating these fistulas. Treatment usually must last for 7-9 weeks. Most dogs will show remission with this treatment, 
however, recurrence is common after treatment is stopped, especially in dogs that had moderate or severe disease.
 

© 2013 Foster & Smith, Inc.

Reprinted as a courtesy and with permission from PetEducation.com (http://www.
PetEducation.com)

On-line store at http://www.DrsFosterSmith.com
Free pet supply catalog: 1-800-323-4208
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GCH Am & Can Ch Mythical Zeus of Black Forest, 
Connie Karner.
Zeus is the 4th GSD to complete the gold level of 
Grand Champion!  

Brags

A little WordArt From a free program on the 
internet. 

I don’t remember getting any other new titles 
this month.  If I missed something please send a 
reminder. 

Mary Bente’s Jack has gone 
to the rainbow bridge .  He 
will be greatly missed. 

Jumpin’ Jack Flash Von Noblehaus 2001-2013

Jack was a favorite in 
agility demos at the 
State Fair
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Dogs 
6-9: 
1. Steffca’s Action Jackson. Owners: Yvonne 
Nygaard and Stephanie Steigerwald 
2. Steffca’s D’Jango. Owners: Yvonne Nygaard & 
Stephanie Steigerwald 
3. Steffca’s Duke Ellington V Vonway. Owners: 
Yvonne Nygaard & Stephanie Steigerwald. 
4. Anne-Isle’s Duke. Owners: Rhonda Route. 
 
Bred By: 
1. Rustic Hius Birdaelaus of Lindenhill German 
Shepherds. Owners: John C Bteuin (?), Mike 
Metz. 
 
Am Bred: 
1. HiCliff’s Time After Time. Owners: Stephanie 
Steigerwald, Carol Pryzbilla, & Yvonne Nygaard. 
 
Bitches 
3-6 Month: 
1. Anne-Isle’s Brooke of Kismet. Owners: 
Simonett & ME (?) Kish. 
 
6-9 Month: 
1. Dinhart’s Unforgettable V Sundown. Owners: 
Denise Gilbertson. 
2. Riverock’s Sturianna V Anne-Isle. Owner: Zoa 
Rockenstein. 
3. Priya. Owner: RT (signature hard to read). 
 
9-12 Month: 
1. Steffca’s All That N A Bag of Chips. Owner: 
Stephanie Steigerwald. 
2. Kubistraums Vista of Aramist-Peters Elite. 
Owners: Verna Kubik and Virginia Bailey. 
 
Best Puppy: Anne-Isle’s Brooke of Kismet 
Best Opposite Puppy: Steffca’s Action Jackson 
 
Best Adult: HiCliff’s Time After Time. 
 
Best in Match: Dinhart’s Unforgettable V 
Sundown. 
Best Opposite to Best in Match: HiCliff’s Time 
after Time.””
Match Results 
Rally 

Advanced B: 
CH Oakhaven Xena of BlackForest. Score: 94. 
Owner: Julie Swinland. 
Excellent B: 
CH Oak Haven Xena of BlackForest. Score 93. 
Owner: Julie Swinland.”
High Combined Rally 
Ch Oak Haven Xena of BLK Forest

Obedience Match Results (Posted in no particular 
order) 
Utility B 
1. 207 - NQ - Hallingdal’s Man on Fire. Owners: 
Ron and Ann Rocheford Halling. 
 
Utility A 
204 - NQ - Kubistraums Othello. Owner: Pamela 
Magadance. 
210 - NQ - Isis. Owner: Nancy Kehoe. 
 
Open B 
“ 207 - Score: 193 - Hallingdal’s Man on Fire. 
Owners: Ron and Ann Rocheford Halling. 
 
Grad Novice: 
205 - Exhibition Only - Kubistraums Carmine. 
Owner: Pam Magadance 
209 - Score: 189.5 - Cash. Owner: Nancy Kehoe 
 
Novice B 
208 - Score: 194 Maverik Going Balistic. Owner: 
Jeff Halling 
201 - NQ. Kubistraum Suncatcher. Owner: Verna 
Kubik and Virginia Bailey.  
 
Veterans Novice: 
206 - Score: 197.5 - Zephyr’s Adelaide Princess. 
Owners: Ron and Ann Rocheford Halling. 
202 - Score: 131 - CH Oak Haven Xena of 
BlackForest HT, CD, BN, MXP (?). Owner: Julie 
Swinland. 
 
Brace  
206/207 - Score 196.5 Zephyr’s Adelaide 
Princess & Hallingdal’s Man on Fire. Owners: Ron 
and Ann Rocheford Halling. 
 
High in Trial: Score: 194 Maverik Going Balistic. 
Owner: Jeff Halling. Handled by his dad Ron 
Halling. 

“December Match Results 
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AMERICAN KENNEL CLUB’S CANINE GOOD CITIZEN 

BECOMES AN OFFICIAL AKC TITLE

New York, NY - In celebration of dogs with good manners at home and in the community, beginning January 1, 
2013, passing the AKC®’s Canine Good Citizen® test can be recognized as an official American Kennel Club® 
title for all dogs. 

Since the program began in 1989, the CGC® has been considered an “award.” Dogs that passed the 10-step test 
received a certificate, but CGC was not listed on the dog’s title record. Now as a result of frequent requests from 
dog owners and instructors, owners of dogs registered or listed with AKC will be able to use the CGC suffix after 
the dog’s name and include Canine Good Citizen on their dog’s official title record. 

 “We’re pleased to celebrate the accomplishments of the thousands of dogs that pass the Canine Good Citizen 
test each year by offering CGC as a title,” said Mary Burch, PhD, director of AKC’s Canine Good Citizen program. 
“The CGC program tests the skills that make dogs a joy to live with and many owners have expressed the desire 
to officially add this ‘badge of honor’ to the end of their dog’s official AKC name. We hope that CGC is the first of 
many titles these dogs earn.” 

For dogs that pass the test on or after January 1, 2013, owners will be able to choose from two options on the 
CGC test form: CGC as a title or CGC certificate only. 

CGC as a title: CGC will be listed on the dog’s official AKC title record. The dog must be registered or listed with 
AKC (via an AKC registration number, PAL listing, or AKC Canine Partners listing). Owners will receive the CGC 
certificate and may use the suffix “CGC” after the dog’s name. 
 
CGC certificate only: CGC will not appear on the dog’s official AKC title record. 
 
Owners whose dogs earned the CGC award from January 1, 2001 onward may convert the award into a title by 
filling out and submitting this form. 

AKC began accepting CGC title applications on Monday, December 17, 2012. The processing of all CGC title 
application will begin Wednesday, January 2, 2013. Learn more about CGC as a title here. 

To compete or earn any AKC titles, including the new CGC title, dogs must have an AKC number: an AKC 
registration number, a Purebred Alternative Listing (PAL) number or an AKC Canine PartnersSM number. If your 
dog doesn’t already have an AKC number, learn how to obtain one here. 

The Canine Good Citizen program is a two-part program that stresses responsible pet ownership for owners and 
basic good manners for dogs. Many dog owners choose Canine Good Citizen training as the first step in training 
their dogs. The program lays the foundation for other AKC activities such as obedience, agility, tracking, and 
performance events and also serves to enhance the bond between owner and dog, making dogs a pleasure with 
which to live. Get started or find a CGC instructor or approved AKC CGC evaluator. 

The American Kennel Club (AKC) proudly celebrated its 125th Anniversary in 2009. Since 1884 the not-for-
profit organization has maintained the largest registry of purebred dogs in the world, and today its rules 
govern more than 20,000 canine competitions each year. The AKC is dedicated to upholding the integrity of its 
registry, promoting the sport of purebred dogs and breeding for type and function. Along with its nearly 5,000 
licensed and member clubs and its affiliated organizations, the AKC advocates for the purebred dog as a family 
companion, advances canine health and well-being, works to protect the rights of all dog owners and promotes 
responsible dog ownership. Affiliate AKC organizations include the AKC Humane Fund, AKC Canine Health 
Foundation, AKC Companion Animal Recovery and the AKC Museum of the Dog. For more information, visit 
www.akc.org. 
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Photos from the January 
Obedience Workshop
Next workshop is Feb 23
The flyer is on the club web 
site.

New officers and board for 2013
Ginny Altman - Board, Bobby Moore- Vice 
President, Denise Gilbertson - Board, Cindy 
Muehlbauer - Treasurer, Conni Sokolouski- 
President, Missing Linda Salava- Secretary, Lisa 
Lunde Board

Virginia Bailey and the Intermediate 
Obedience class.
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German Shepherd Dog Club of Minneapolis & 
St. Paul
Board Meeting Minutes
December 14th, 2012

Officers Present:
Julie Swinland, President. Conni Sokolouski, Vice 
President, Roberta Moore, Secretary
Denise Gilbertson, Treasurer
 
Board Members Present:
Linda Salava, Board Member, Ginny Altman, Board 
Member

Board Members Absent:
Lisa Lunda, Board Member

Members Present:
Cindy Muehlbauer
Jinny Bailey

President called the meeting to order at 6:18 p.m.

Officers Reports:

President’s Report - Julie Swinland
Julie reported that the club has received some 
McCartney GSD calendars to use as a fundraiser. They 
sell for $20.00. Anyone interested contact Julie.

Vice President’s Report - Conni Sokolouski
Reported that the club received a thank you card from 
Ked Jeddehlo for the gift while he was in the hospital. 
Also reported that Verna Kubic was in the hospital.

Secretary’s Report - Roberta Moore
Minutes - The November minutes of the board and last 
meeting were accepted as record.

The Secretary received one piece of correspondence via 
the USPS.

1. Letter from the AKC RE: A form regarding 
our up-coming election of officers. 
Requesting that the new offices names be 
sent to the AKC as soon as possible.

Also the treasurer submitted a form and a check 
to be sent to the parent club (GSDCA) informing 
them of our new officers and paying our $80.00 
membership dues. 

Verna also submitted the signed contracts from the 
judges for our 2013 specialty show.
 
Treasurer’s Report - Denise Gilbertson
Denise reported that as of December, 2012 our club’s 
bank balances are as follows; Money Market $5,718.61, 
Checking $18,492.98 for a total of $24,211.59. Yearly dues 
statements have been sent out.

Denise also reported that there had been a mishap with the 
GSDCA store and that it was handled courteously and the 
membership was very happy with their response. Denise 
brought the closing reports for all the years’ events to the 
meeting for anyone to review. No report as of yet on the 
December match.

Committee Reports:

Membership Report - Linda Salava
None

2013 Specialty - WE ARE STILL LOOKING FOR A SHOW 
CHair!!!

Shep-O-Gram and Website - Julie Swinland
Working.

Training Director - Julie Swinland
We need a new training director. Jinny Baily will be 
teaching obedience. A rally instructor is also needed.

Herding Trial – We need a Chair
Zoe Rockenstein and Kim Schneider would like to hold the 
2013 herding trial at Kim’s Pine City facility. No news yet on 
whether Zoe would like the chair position.

Agility Trial March and July - Rhonda Meath, Chair
No report.

Old Business: 

Trophies
No news.

Meeting was adjourn by general consent, the meeting 
adjourned at 6:55 p.m.

Next Board meeting:
Saturday January 19th, 2013, at Gulden’s in Maplewood.

Roberta Moore, Secretary

Editor’s note- Zoa Rockenstein is the Chair for 
our 2013 herding trials and Bobby Moore is the 
Chair for the Specialty shows
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German Shepherd Dog Club of Minneapolis & 
St. Paul
Annual Banquet and Membership Meeting 
Minutes
January 19th, 2013

Officers Present:
Julie Swinland, President, Conni Sokolouski, Vice 
President, Roberta Moore, Secretary, Denise 
Gilbertson, Treasurer
 
Board Members Present:
Ginny Altman, Board Member

Board Members Absent:
Linda Salava, Board Member
Lisa Lunde, Board Member

The Annual Banquet held at Gulden’s in Maplewood 
started at 12:00 p.m. The President called the 
membership meeting to order at 2:08p.m.

President dispensed with the reading of the minutes.

Officers Reports:

Treasure’s Report – Denise Gilbertson
The club now has 5,718.84 in our Money Market 
account and $19,882.35 in our regular checking account 
for a total of $25,601.19

No other officers reports – This meeting is brief due to 
the Annual Banquet and awards presentation. 

Officer Nominating Committee – Denise Gilbertson 
turned in all the ballots that were received for 2013 
officers and board member the slate was as follows:

President: Conni Sokolouski

Vice President: Roberta (Bobby) Moore

Treasurer: Cindy Muehlbauer

Secretary: Linda Salava

Board Member (1 open position): Denise Gilbertson

The ballots were counted and tallied by 1 club member 
and 2 non-members. 

The slate was voted on unanimous and accepted as 
listed above.

Dave Bissonnette moved to have the ballots destroyed, 

Meeting was adjourned 

German Shepherd Dog Club of Minneapolis & St. 
Paul
Membership Meeting Minutes
December 14th, 2012

Officers Present:
Julie Swinland, President
Conni Sokolouski, Vice President
Roberta Moore, Secretary
Denise Gilbertson, Treasurer
 
Board Members Present:
Linda Salava, Board Member
Ginny Altman, Board Member

Board Members Absent:
Lisa Lunde, Board Member

President called the meeting to order at 8:18p.m.

Minutes were accepted as is and published.

Officers Reports:

None – This evenings meeting is brief due to the Pot-Luck-
Dinner. 

Officer Nominating Committee – Conni Sokolouski read 
the list of candidates to be on the ballot for 2013 officers and 
board member;

President: Conni Sokolouski

Vice President: Roberta (Bobby) Moore

Treasurer: Cindy Muehlbauer

Secretary: Linda Salava

Board Member (1 open position, 3 year commitment): 
Denise Gilbertson

The floor was opened for further nomination, there were 
none, the nominations were closed. The slate is as listed 
above and the ballots will go out on December 26th. 

Jinny Bailey moved to adjourn the membership meeting. 
Cindy Muehlbauer seconded it. Meeting adjourned at 8:20 
p.m.

Next Membership meeting:
Saturday January 19th, 2013, at Gulden’s in Maplewood 
following the annual banquet dinner.

Roberta Moore, Secretary



German Shepherd Dog Club 
of Minneapolis & St Paul

Shep-O-Gram
1087 Allen Avenue
W. St Paul, MN 55118

Club Events

Feb Membership meeting Feb 15 8:30

Obedience workshop with Ron Halling 
Feb 23

Next New Beginning Obedience class 
with Virginia Bailey starts in March, Date 
depends on Match 

S.T.A.R. Puppy class starts March 8

Match March 15?  Needs a chair.  
Contact Conni Sokolouski to volunteer

March 29-31 GSDCMSP Agility 
Trials -On The Run Ham Lake

June Specialty Shows Farmington

GSDC MSP Class Schedule 
Obedience Classes effective July 1. 2010
Ring 1 
Jinny Bailey
Run throughs                                          6:00-6:45
Intermediate Novice                               7:00-7:45
Beginning Ob or Advanced Puppy       8:00-8:45
Advanced Puppy will be offered between 
Beginning Obedience blocks 

Ring 2 
Mary 
S.T.A.R. Puppy Class                              7:00-8:00
We may start a rally class again in April
Rally Class                                               8:00-8:45

Ring 3  

Various Trainers
Jr Handlers/Puppy Conformation           7:30-8:00 
Adult Conformation                                 8:00--8:30
Puppy Socialization -designed for breeders and 
owners to chat                                          8:30-9:00

Training Director: 
Julie Swinland  651-457-5459                               


